## Culver School District # Ward Thinking Beyond Walls The Future

Brad Kudlac, Principal

Josh Davis, Vice-Principal

Culver High School

February 12, 2018

Dear Parents and Guardians,

We are writing this letter to inform you that we are needing to make a few changes to our bell schedule next week at the high school. We will start the change on <u>February 21<sup>st</sup></u>, <u>2018</u>. It was brought to our attention that we would not have enough seat time for our high school students if we continued the bell schedule as is. The collaboration between staff and administration was great and we feel that this will have the least amount of impact on our school and the entire district. There will be a slight modification to the middle school schedule but the impact again is small.

The plan is to add five minutes to the start of the day at 7:55am and five minutes at the end of the day with school ending at 2:56pm. We are also going to take away the nutrition break and switch lunches with the middle school. Our lunch will now be at 10:37am on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday. On Wednesday we will start with our advisory class in the morning at 7:55am and then follow the bell schedule and end our day at 1:15pm, our lunch on that day will also be after the middle school. Advisory is only on Wednesdays.

The administration appreciates your patience during this mid-year change. We don't see any major impact to your child's education, but if you have any concerns please do not hesitate to contact us. Please see the reverse side of this letter to see the new schedule.

Thank you,

Culver High School Administration

rad Kudlar-

PO Box 259 Culver OR 97734 710 Fifth Street

Phone 541.546.2251

Fax 541.546.2201